
 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN OF BARNES ROADS AND RIGHT OF WAY COMMITTEE 

July 6, 2021 

 

Members present were Chauncey Bangs, Greg Martin, Mark Holm, Jeff Jordheim 

Also present: Carol LeBreck 

Meeting called to order at 6:32 pm, quorum established 

Motion to approve minutes of 6/1/2021 passed (Martin/Holm), no changes 

 

 

Township right-of-way policy 

New guidelines for roads right-of-way have been adopted by the board which utilize ten 

foot mowable minimum. 

 

RROW committee member applicant 

Application from resident Chris Lane to serve as a member of RROW committee was 

reviewed and discussed briefly.  Judy will follow up with Jeff and Chris to set up interviews. 

 

Rabbit Hutch Road 

Re-grading work has begun by township crew to improve this heavily damaged road 

surface and will eventually include placement of 3 culverts (@ $464).  Project now being 

worked on is 6,352 feet and will continue as allowed by funding, materials, and seasonal 

changes. There will be no discontinuance of the road.  

 

Moen Road 

Norvado cable placement, preference of residents, and location make discontinuance of 

this road, or even a portion of it, problematic.  There is also concern for access by 

emergency vehicles.  

 

Moore/Ellison intersection 

Funding is available and plans underway to rebuild this intersection improving dangerous 

slopes and poor sightlines.  Work will be done by township crew. Approach from east will 

be lowered by three feet with commensurate raise of west approach. Culvert will be 

relocated.  

 

Timeline/Project Log 

Brief review and update of Project Log.  Lake Road/Windsor intersection has been put out 

for bids for resurfacing with CRS-2P polymer modified, cationic water-based emulsified 

asphalt. Recommend work on road and intersection be done simultaneously -- with Lake 

designated a four-rod road. Delete Mulligan Creek from Project Log.  

 

Adjourn 

Motion to adjourn (Holm/Martin) passed unanimously.  Meeting adjourned 7:16pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Mark Holm, recorder 

 

Next meeting Tues, August 10, 6:30pm at town garage 


